
Logan County Commissioners Work Session 

October 6, 2020 

Present:  Joe McBride, Byron Pelton, Jane Bauder, Alan Samber, Shannon Graves, Trae Miller, 

Marilee Johnson, Jeff Rice, Jerry Casebolt, Rob Quint, Karah Quint.  

Chairman McBride called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS SESSION – Commissioner Bauder moved 

to approve the minutes of September 29, 2020 as written.  Commissioner Pelton seconded and 

the motion carried. 

REVISIONS TO WORK SESSION AGENDA – CCI Designation Committee. 

REVIEW AND APPROVE DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES SCHEDULE OF 

BILLS AND PAYROLL – Shannon Graves met with the Board to review the Logan County 

Department of Human Services schedule of bills dated October 6, 2020 and Department of 

Human Services payroll for the period of September 12, 2020 to September 25, 2020. The Board 

approved as presented. 

REVIEW OF BUSINESS MEETING AGENDA –  

CCI DESIGNATION COMMITTEE- Commissioner Pelton will be the representative for the 

CCI Designation Committee.  

Cares Act- Still haven’t come up with a solution and plan. For documentation. Need to figure 

out exactly what they need for documentation. Commissioner Bauder thinks the Board needs to 

review the applications. Jerry said they will not be ready for approval today. Bauder does not 

think some of the applicants follow the rules. Bauder is requesting that a bill or receipt be 

provided to show the proper amount requesting assistance for. Money is supposed to be given to 

those actually affected. It’s not supposed to be given to make businesses more whole.  

 

Meeting in recess at 9:15 a.m. It will reconvene at 9:42 a.m.   

Continuing Small Business Grant Discussion- Commissioner Bauder would like to reveiew 

round 1 approvals. She wants the Committee to follow the rules that are in place. Need to show 

receipts and make sure that dates match. Should not be paying for someone’s inventory. A 

spreadsheet is not enough proof to show operational costs.   

BUS ROUTE FROM STERLING TO GREELEY- Julie Skeen from Colorado Department of 

Transportation met with the Board via Zoom. She is interested in getting a bus route in place to 

go from Sterling to Greeley. The bus is called Bustang. Already has existing routes that started in 

2018. CDOT gets oversight about Covid precautions. Money is not coming from local 

jurisdictions. Money is coming from Federal Transit Administration FTA and FASTER 

Statewide Program. CDOT partners with NECALG and they will be the operators. Wants to 

open summer of 2021. The route will start 5 days a week and be observed to see if they can do 



more. $.17 cents per mile. Phone app will allow to buy tickets online. Stops are ADA compliant. 

Flag stops are not official stops but allow people to get dropped off at a non official stop site. 

Want to get feedback about stops and schedules. Going to get a survey put in the newspaper for 

public feedback.  

McBride recommends Atwood and Hillrose to be flag stops because their wont be many riders. 

Merino should be a full stop. The stop in sterling hasn’t been decided yet.  

 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 10:12 a.m. 

 


